
9.7.2021

Ab 18 Uhr

DATA PROTECTION INFORMATION

Film, photo and sound recordings during the inauguration of HIBEF on 31 August 2021

European XFEL and HZDR are jointly holding this event to inaugurate HIBEF. During the event, 
images and sounds will be recorded for promotional purposes, that is, for reports on the 
occasion which will appear in print media as well as online (social media, organizers’ websites, 
etc.). We are also planning to live-stream the event on YouTube where it will be freely 
available. Apart from a camera team, photographers will be present, all of whom may capture 
images of those present. The aim is to focus on the event in its entirety, but it cannot be 
excluded that individual guests may feature in the images. These images will be published in 
connection with the event and saved permanently for scientific/historical archiving on 
protected servers belonging to XFEL and HZDR. 
The act of saving and publishing in the media is required to safeguard our legitimate interests 
in accordance with Art. 6, para. 1 lit. f) DS-GVO. In order to protect your fundamental rights 
and freedoms, an area behind the camera can be designated as a “retreat” where images will 
not be captured on any account. Please contact us in advance if you would like to make use of 
this option.
You have the right to file an objection at any time to the processing of your personal data that 
occurs in connection with our legitimate interests for reasons deriving from your particular 
situation. If, on consideration, the reasons for protecting your person outweigh those that 
speak for media publication, we will delete the images on the internet and neither post nor 
publish any further images relating to your person. Old print media will continue to be used; 
any objection you raise will, however, be taken into account when a new edition is to be 
published.
Please note that photo and film material published online can be accessed worldwide. It is 
possible for third parties to download, save and use the images published for unknown 
purposes – potentially in combination with other information available – even after they have 
been deleted. Via the search engine’s archive function data may still be retrievable even 
though we have removed or changed the data.
If you have any questions about data protection or exercising your rights in accordance with 
Ch. 3 DS-GVO, please feel free to contact HZDR’s data protection officer at any time (e-mail: 
dsb@hzdr.de). In accordance with Art. 77 DS-GVO, you also have the right of appeal to a data 
protection supervisory authority at any time.

Schenefeld, August 31st, 2021
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